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HEWLETT-PACKARD 

“Taking Christmas Into Our 
Own Hands” 

 

I have been amazed at the     
recent “push” to bring Christmas 
on. It seems as though since the 
first day of November, we have 
been seeing commercials about 
holiday savings on automobiles 
with bells and music to hint at 
Christmas. Then there comes    
the flyers in the newspapers         
encouraging people to do their 
shopping early and that shoppers 
can get black Friday prices 
weeks before black Friday      
actually comes. And I realized 
why this was happening. One 
cashier said to me they are doing 
this because the Christmas    
season is shorter this year and 
this is because Thanksgiving is 
late.  

So, what seems like the obvious 
thing to do? Take matters into 
our own hands. If the shopping 
season isn’t long enough, we’ll 
make it longer. If we don’t have 
enough time with 26 days, we’ll 
make more time by extending the 
shopping season. Sadly, we let 
time, or lack of it, whip us into a 
frenzy every year when the 
Christmas season rolls around 
and it ruins the true meaning of 
Christmas; that God is with us in 
Christ Jesus. 

It really doesn’t matter what we 
do, Christmas is coming on      
December 25th and it’s perfect 
timing. After a long year, filled 
with ups and downs, Christians 
celebrate the birth of the Savior 
of the world, and the hope he 

brings to all of us. Although it’s 
not really clear what day Christ 
was born on, Christmas day is 
the day we celebrate God’s     
perfect timing when he sent     
Jesus the Messiah into the world 
to save us from our sins. God 
didn’t wait, he didn’t try to extend 
time, he wasn’t scurrying around 
trying to get ready, he came in 
the flesh at the perfect time. Paul 
told the Galatians “But when the 
fullness of the time came, God 
sent forth His Son, born of a 
woman, born under the 
Law” [NASB] 

The New Living Translation 
states it like this: “But when the 
right time came, God sent his 
Son, born of a woman, subject to 
the law.” [NLT] 

My guess is that if it would have 
been up to us to send God’s Son 
into the world, with our busy 
schedules we would have put it 
off or tried to extend the date and 
he still wouldn’t have been sent.  
Good thing it was up to God! 

Not only do we celebrate the 
birth of Christ, we also celebrate 
God’s love and presence with us 
every day, even in the hustle and 
bustle of the Christmas season.  
It’s not God’s fault that there are 
less days between Thanksgiving 
and Christmas this year. No   
matter when Christmas comes, 
it’s perfect timing and it’s the     
greatest gift we could ever       
receive. Yes, there are less  
days between Thanksgiving and 
Christmas this year. Our best 
solution; turn the TV off, put 
down those flyers, and “Do not 

be afraid. There is good news of 
great joy for all the people.      
Remember that on that day, in 
the city of David, a Savior       
was born, he is Christ the 
Lord!” (Luke 2:10-11) 

 

Glory to God in the Highest 

And on earth peace to all on 
whom his favor rests. 

 

Pastor Mike 

 

I N SI D E  T HI S  IS S UE :  

Pastor’s Corner 1 

Youth Fellowship 2 

Thank You 3 

Christmas/Plus 4,5 

Mission Field/A Look Ahead 6,7 

Kid’s Spot 8 

Son Light House Reflections  

The Good Neighbor  

December Calendar  
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The Youth Fellowship enjoyed the hayrides at Elimsport Church and Hal Drick's cabin, 
(and the goodies provided afterwards). The weather was cooperative for both events.  
  
We went bowling at Harvest Moon November 3rd, where we impressed ourselves with 
each of us some how getting a strike, (followed by several gutter balls), but we still had 
fun. This is a great place for families on a Sunday afternoon as it is only $1.50/game 
and $1.00 for bowling shoes. Open bowling is from noon to 5pm on Sundays through-
out the winter months. Of course, we stopped to eat afterwards with McDonald's being               
the choice for a meal rather than ice cream as we were "starving." 
  
We are starting our winter fundraisers. We have God's Creation 2014 Calendars available for $7.00. The calendars have 
large spaces to write in your appointments and activities and biblical verses to provide encouragement. We are currently 
taking orders for Christmas Wreathes. They are available as plain, with a bow, and fully decorated. The prices will be 
made available the Sunday after Thanksgiving. See any youth member today to purchase your calendar and to place 
your wreath order. Your ongoing support is greatly appreciated. 

Youth Fellowship Happenings  

12/01      6:30pm     Meeting at the church. Sign up for Bucknell men’s basketball game. 

12/08      7:00pm     Hanging of the Greens at Elimsport Church, youth will be decorating the Christmas tree. 

12/15      1:30pm     Meet at the church-Toys for Tots at Lewisburg warehouse. 

      7:00pm     St John’s Christmas Play. 

12/22    No meeting. 

12/29   No meeting. 

01/05      1:00pm      Meet at the church.  Men’s basketball game at Bucknell. 
 

Call or email Tweet with any questions. 

A big thank you to Pastor Mike and the youth group (Jason, Kyle, Ellen, Amy, & Jenna) for helping rake and 

clear Aunt Dorothy Tilburg’s leaves.  

~ The Rhone Family 
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Thanks to everyone that helped with the 
Elimsport hayride. A good time was had by all!  

Thanks to the Drick family for another great hay-
ride. It was a beautiful night for the hayride and 

hot dog roast  

Thank you to everyone that helped contribute to 
the college care packages. Please   continue to 
keep our college kids in your thoughts and 
prayers. We are blessed to have so many college 
kids and such wonderful people in our parish to 
help with this great ministry.  

Thank you for your prayers 
and cards during my recent 
surgery.  It is wonderful to 
have such a supportive church 
family. 
 
Michelle Waughen 

Donnie Waltman and his food service crew. 

Thank You: 
From the bottom of our hearts the Apple       

Dumpling Gang says thanks to everyone who has 

supported us. God tells us that it is more blessed to 

give than to   receive. We sure have had a lot of good 

fellowship and blessings in our endeavors. 

We have been able to donate $600.00 

toward St. John’s new water 

pump and $200.00 to the 

United Methodist Children’s 

Home. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY JESUS  
LYRICS  

 

 

Happy Birthday to You 
Happy Birthday to You 

Happy Birthday, dear Jesus 
Happy Birthday to You 

 
Happy birthday, Jesus 

I'm so glad it's Christmas 
All the tinsel and lights 

And the presents are nice 
But the real gift is You 

 
Happy birthday, Jesus 

I'm so glad it's Christmas 
All the carols and bells 
Make the holiday swell 
And it's all about You 

 
Happy birthday, Jesus 

Jesus I love You 
 

Happy birthday, Jesus 
I'm so glad it's Christmas 
All the tinsel and lights 

And the presents are nice 
But the real gift is You 

 
Happy birthday, Jesus 

I'm so glad it's Christmas 
All the carols and bells 
Make the holiday swell 
And it's all about You 

 

Celebrating Christ 

Rod McKuen 
For Christians, celebrating the Christ Child’s birthday should 

mean more than midnight services and exchanging gifts. It ought 

to be a kind of spring, a rededication to God and the Son He sent 

to earth to save us. 

Christmas is a time of celebration. Bright packages and ropes of 

pine, starched red bows and ribbons, eggnog and plum pudding, 

all promising we’ll be touched by something extraordinary. 

But Christmas is a time of memory as much as celebration. For 

some it is memory of loss, intensified because, for all of our 

lives, we’ve seen it as the season of promise. So much promised 

by friends and family, so little given in the rush. Christmas is and 

can be lonely. A loneliness that crowds us like no other as we 

turn inward, farther from reality than at any other season. 

God may have been he architect, but he sent Christ, His Son, to 

be our builder. He showed us in a thousand ways that none of us 

need ever fear again, that worry is worth nothing, loneliness is 

self-indulgence, and death is only a passport to everlasting life. 

This year, as Christmas makes its round again, resolve to smile 

inside and out. Carry kindness to its farthest edge, compassion 

still beyond. And you will finally know yourself, Then, reaching 

just a little farther through the mists and myths, grasp the out-

stretched hand of God.  

(Submitted by Stuart Seitzer) 

Do you have the Internet?  Consider signing up to receive the 
Valley View via email.  Save trees (paper), time in preparing 
the newsletter to be mailed, postage.  We all need to be the 
best stewards possible of the tithes and offerings placed in 
the offering plate each week.  Contact the church office at 
elimsportumc@gmail.com with your email address (please 
include your name) and we will do the rest.  Thanks 

We Need Your help!  

The Elimsport Church Council and Trustees 
have a number of small repair jobs that our 
building needs.  These include drywall repair, 
wiring, painting, and plumbing. Do you know 
of any good handymen or women we could 
call? Please contact Pastor Mike, Frank 
Cleaver, or any member of the Trustees or 



V OLUME  20 ,  NUMBER   12  P AGE  5  

Warming of the Tree 
This year we will be donating items to the 
United Methodist Home for Children . Both 
churches have a Christmas tree with           
ornaments listing items that the home needs. 
We are asking people to take an ornament 
from the tree and carry it with them as they 
do their Christmas shopping. Purchased items 
should be placed under the tree. Hopefully 
we will have items by December 15th so we 
can take them to the home. There also will 
be a list at the back of each church of items 
the home needs. The items could be some-
thing to replenish supplies at the home or a 
Christmas gift for one of the youth staying 
there. Please help out with this great mission   

Hanging of the Greens  December 8th   

     St. John's during worship 

     Elimsport at 7:00 pm  

 

St John's Christmas play December 15th at 6:30 pm. refreshments to  
     follow. Please come and enjoy our kids and 
     teens as they perform Do You Believe in  
     Christmas? Please bring cookies to share for 
     the fellowship time after the play. We will  
     have a Play practice on December 14thtime 
     to be announced at a later date. 

 

Elimsport Christmas Pageant December 22 during worship at 9:00 am.  
     Come and hear the Christmas story through  
     the eyes of a child  

 

Christmas Eve Services  St. John's at 6:30 pm 

    Elimsport at 8:00 pm 

Christmas Events: 

Its Turkey Time! 
When turkeys go on sale please consider     
purchasing one and donate it to St. John’s 
for their dip suppers (or we will pay you 
the sale price.)  If you need freezer 
space call Kay Showers 570-538-1855 
or Marie Kennedy 570-547-1772. 

Coat Collection 
Once again St. John’s is collecting hats, 
boots, gloves, coats and scarves that are 
in new or good condition to donate to 
those in need. There is a collection box in 
the vestibule. Please help with this great 
cause! 



Out of Chaos, Hope 

By Kay E. Showers 

“Out of Chaos, Hope” is the mes-
sage printed on the back of T-
shirts that the Morning Star Pres-
byterian Church Disaster Assis-
tance, Bayville, N.J. gave volun-
teers who came to the aid of “The 
Sandy Storm”.   

Disaster relief, headed up by Pas-
tor Myrlene, is one of the church’s 
outreach to the community and 
seems like it is the only relief in 
the area. 

George and Kay Showers recently 
went on a mission trip to help out 
with this relief effort and bring 
some sort of Hope to the commu-
nity there. 

Four volunteers from Annapolis, 
MD joined our group at Morning 
Star Presbyterian, our home for the 
week. The drywall hanging at one 
house was scrapped, because it 
was discovered the center of the 
house needed jacked up. Another 
house needed to have work done 
to remove a mold problem. 

Nine of our group helped to put 
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insulation and plywood under one 
house. This house had never been 
insulated underneath. Also the 
deck was pulled in and attached to 
the house.  

A couple of the women helped get 
some order and cleaning done 
since the house was still in a state 
of disarray from the storm. There 
were shelves built in the garage 
for storage.    

George and Kay tagged along 
with a group to a house to work 
because there was no mold in that 
house. The woman who owned the 
house had a “for sale” sign on her 
property because she could not 
afford to rebuild. A Morning Star 
church member became aware and 
shared with the disaster commit-
tee. Thus volunteers were sent. 

Upon entering and a quick inspec-
tion, “The laun [plywood under-

layment] and tile could not be laid 
until the old floor was cleaned. 
We scraped for two days and set 
nails into the beautiful hardwood 
flooring that was beyond repair. 
By the end of the week the two 
bedrooms and kitchen and most of 

the living room had a new floor. 

Bill and George took assessment 
of the doors that had been deliv-
ered as to where they were to be 
hung.  George worked in one 
small bathroom to remodel it and 
make it more accessible. The dry-
wall in another large bathroom 
had to be removed and new larger 
pieces placed in. They also had to 
work on rebuilding the window 
sills and molding around the win-
dows. 

We were in New Jersey almost a 
year to the day after Sandy. Many 
homes and business are still not 
useable or are condemned. 
Donna’s home is in Seaside 
Heights.  This town was the scene 
many saw on the news media 
where the roller coaster was in the 
ocean and the boardwalk and 
businesses burned.   

All in all, with God’s help, and 

many who have come to the area 

to continue the enormous task of 

cleaning up after Superstorm 

Sandy, some sort of hope will be-

gin to emerge from the chaos. 

Christmas Party 

The Christmas party will be held on  
Tuesday, December 3rd at 6:30 pm. 
Drink will be provided. Please bring 
a dish to share and a wrapped gift 
for each child you bring. 

Red Cross Blood Drive 

Our next Blood Drive is 
coming up on Tuesday 
December 3 from 2-7 at 
the Elimsport church.  
Please make plans to 
give the gift of blood. 

Christian Crusaders 

Christian Crusaders next meet-
ing will be on Dec. 6th at 6:00 
pm at the church. The meal will 
be catered. 

Prayer Chain  

We will be updating our prayer 
chain beginning   January 1 2014.  
If you wish to be added or removed, 
please let Pastor Mike know before 
January 1. 

Soup Picnic 

Saturday, January 18, 
2014.  Stayed tuned for 
details. 
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Bible Study 

Parish Bible Study continues on      
Tuesday evenings at 6:30 at St. 
John’s. All are welcome. 

Nursery Attendants for December 
Dec.  1 Hilda Sampsell 
Dec.  8 Taryn Myers 
Dec. 15 Carol Riddell 
Dec.  22 Christmas Pageant 
Dec. 29 Carlene Moore 

Greeters for December 
Dec.  1 Jennifer Springman & family 
Dec.  8 Sue Lane 
Dec. 15 Larry & Ethel Starr 
Dec.  22 Janet Eisworth 
Dec. 29 Christa McCormick 

• Items for January’s newsletter are due December 20th. 

•  Items for the weekly bulletin’s need to be to Pastor Mike or Deb by 

Thursday morning each week. 

(Items received after these dates are not guaranteed to be printed.) 
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Parish Office: 
16145S. RT 44 HWY 
Allenwood, PA 17810 

Office Phone: 
547-1974 

Parsonage Phone:  
547-1386 

Pastor Mike’s Cell:  
974-8590 

Parish Website: 
www.evpumc.org 

Parish email: 
elimsportumc@windstream.net 

ELIMSPORT 
VALLEY UNITED 

METHODIST 
PARISH 

Worship Schedule: 

 

Elimsport UMC  

     Worship 9:00 am 
     Sunday School 10:30 am 

St. John's UMC  

     Sunday School 9:15 am 
     Worship 10:30 am 

Parish Youth Group  

Check weekly Bulletin for    
current schedule and events 

(at Elimsport) 

 
Parish Bible Study 

Varies according to the season. 

Elimsport Valley U.M. Parish  Non-profit Organization 

16145 S RT. 44 HWY     U.S. Postage Paid              

Allenwood, PA 17810     Permit #3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Return Service Requested 

Our Mission Statement at Elimsport UMC 

We gather together as a community of Christian believers to worship,             
fellowship, and to learn more about God.  By the unity of the Spirit and the   
support of each other, we are able to reach out to the community and the world. 

 

Our Mission Statement St. John’s UMC 

The purpose of St. John’s is to both evangelize and nurture.  We are called to 

show God’s love in our world by giving aid and by spreading the Good News 

of Christ.  We in turn provide an atmosphere for nurturing where Biblical truths 

are shared enabling people to become spiritually enriched.  By providing this, 

people will learn and through learning, become more effective witnesses.   

www.evpumc.org 


